
 

Notice of Public Information 
Centre No.2 

 

Havelock Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) 
Schedule ‘C’ Class Environmental Assessment  

The Township of Havelock-Belmont-Methuen is undertaking a Class Environmental Assessment 
(Class EA) Study to plan for additional sanitary sewage capacity to service the Village of Havelock. 
Additional capacity is required to support growth forecasts to 2041 and beyond. The study is being 
conducted according to 
the requirements of a 
Schedule ‘C’ project 
under the Municipal 
Class Environmental 
Assessment document 
(October 2000, 
amended in 2007, 2011 
and 2015).  

PIC No. 1 material was 
available on the 
Township’s website 
from March 3, 2022, 
until Thursday, April 21, 
2022. PIC No. 1 introduced the project as well as servicing alternatives. It was identified that the 
existing Havelock WWTP is to be expanded. 

The preliminary design concepts for the Havelock WWTP have been identified to: 

• Meet future servicing requirements, 

• Increase operating flexibility and reliability, and 

• Meet current industry standards and best practices. 

How to get involved? 

Interested parties are invited to attend the second Public Information Centre (PIC). 

The Township of Havelock-Belmont-Methuen encourages anyone with an interest in the project to 
attend the second Public Information Centre to learn more about the study, including: 

• An overview of the design concepts identified for the Havelock WWTP, 

• Information on the decision making process and preliminary preferred design concept, and 

• An opportunity to contact the project team representatives if you have any questions or would 
like to provide input. 

The PIC materials, including the presentation recording, and video transcript will be available on the 
Township’s website at the link provided below starting October 25th, 2022. 

Website: 
https://www.hbmtwp.ca/en/doing-business/public-information-meetings.aspx 

  



 

The second PIC is scheduled for: 

Date:   November 8th, 2022 
Time:  1:00 – 3:00 pm  
Location: Lions Hall, Havelock Community Centre 

39 George Street East, Havelock 

Public consultation is an integral component of this project. You are encouraged to attend the Public 
Information Centre material and provide your feedback, questions or comments.  

Comments received through the course of the study will be considered in finalizing the preferred 
solution If you have any questions or concerns, please contact one of the following individuals listed 
below: 

 

Amber Coupland 

Operations Manager/Project Manager 

Ontario Clean Water Agency 

acoupland@ocwa.com  

Mina Yousif, M. Eng., P. Eng., PMP 

Consultant Project Manager 

CIMA Canada Inc. 

mina.yousif@cima.ca 

This notice was first issued on October 11, 2022. 


